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Membership Meeting 
 

Tuesday 07  February, 2012 @ 1900 

Brevard Veteran’s Center 

400 Sykes Creek Pkwy. Merritt Island, FL 

 

 

 

Chili /Soup Cook-off 

We will have our annual chili/soup cook-off at 

our next meeting.  Please bring you favorite 

crock pot of chili/soup to share with others!  

No charge for this event!!!!! Attendance 

needed! 

Attention on Deck  

I will be leaving to go to NC on 01-21-12, and not too sure how long, I will be there.  My 

best friend’s 16y grandson, David Hodges, has been having health issues since late October.  

He has been hospitalized at Duke University since 12-08-11, and will be going to hospice, 

since the medical world have exhausted their treatments.   

Many of you have met Leslie Brendle, on the Bermuda,  and most recent cruise.  Please, 

add Leslie and her family to your prayers!  This was her only grandchild!   
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boating stories and any  

   articles of interest  you’d 

like to submit… 

E:Mail an Attachment to 

debra.burleson@bellsouth.net 

 

 

 

 

AT THE HELM 
 

Commander Kermit Forbes, P 

What a year we have had.  We had a successful year educating the public about 

safe boating.  Membership did not go down.  Boating activities were many.  

Membership meetings were well attended. 

 

Thanks to all of the committees that made this past year a success.  Volunteers 

are sometimes forgotten, but without them most organizations would fail. 

 

What is a volunteer?  The intent of volunteerism is to both generate and harness, 

the community’s desires, to assist in the overall improvement, of the quality, of 

life for everyone.  Each individual, brings a unique perspective, which fosters re-

lationships, and interactions with others. 

 

I hope that each of our members will consider helping in some way to make what 

we do more enjoyable in the coming year  

Administrative Officer 

P/C Lance H. VandeBerg, P 

Our next meeting will be held on February 7th at the Veterans center in Merritt 

Island. This is our second annual chili cook off. This year we are also including 

soup as a option for people to make. There is not cost to attend this meeting and 

bringing a dish is optional.  

 

This is also our annual election of bridge officers. The D23 commander Bob 

Becker will be handling the election for us. The change of watch will be held at 

the Eau Gallie Yacht club on February 25th at 11:30 am. Cost for lunch is $21 

per person. 

 

The D23 winter council meeting was held in Daytona Beach on Saturday the 14th 

of January.  

 

Our executive board meeting will be held on February 23rd  at 6:00pm at the 

Merritt Island Library. 

 

I would like to thank all the people that devoted their time and served on com-

mittees this last year. You are all very much appreciated. We could not survive 

without you! 
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EXECUTIVE OFFICER  

LT/C Gerard Meunier, JN  

As there is not much official business to report on, I thought you might like a few words about our 

cruise down to Islamorada aboard Cat House. 

 

After quite a bit of maintenance, including emptying the fuel tanks of very old gas and fiddling with the 

Suzuki’s filters, and the usual provisioning, we left our dock on Dec 23 bound for Dragon Point but an-

chored north of the bridge at ICW mile 918. Next day, we had to reacquaint ourselves with the up an-

chor procedure as the Deck wash failed and a bucket was lost overboard. But we had an easy and pleas-

ant few hours to Jones Fruit Dock in Sebastian where the Deck wash was fixed.  

 

We had planned a short 20-mile day for Christmas, but with the pleasant weather and very little boat 

traffic, we decided to continue to m. 982, then the Hobe Sound anchorage at m. 999, a day ahead of 

schedule. Again, the next day plan to only go to Lantana was changed as we continued to the anchorage 

at m. 1042 (oozy and smelly bottom) to take advantage of the favorable weather and reduce the next day 

run with the increasing boat traffic. 

 

This was a good move, as for my birthday, the wind was on the nose and the uneducated and uncaring 

boaters out in force. The starboard engine overheated so we anchored for lunch and to check the prob-

lem. Probably some junk had clogged the water intake. On departure, the port engine started acting up. 

The captain was not happy! After anchoring at m. 1080, a good place to be for the expected cold front 

that night, we changed the in-line fuel filters which both had some dirt. I had fueled the tanks with E-10 

gas which had basically cleaned the inside walls with the washing machine motion from the high wake 

boaters. Don’t know if I hate those or ethanol more! 

 

December 28 was a delight with north winds and only one bridge (Venetian Causeway) to open. Our 

destination, Boca Chita Key was full, so plan B was executed and we anchored in the lee of privately 

owned and very nicely decorated Pumpkin Island at m. 1122. We then only had an easy and pleasant 33 

m. to PYH on beautifully hued waters, two days ahead of schedule. 

On the 30th, we decided to go and explore on our bikes, but within ½ mile, I was hit by an SUV… but 

that is another (and non-boating) story.   

 

Robert Brown, a squadron 

member was the January  2012 

speaker of the month. 
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SQUADRON EDUCATION OFFICER 

LT/C John F Mulkey, AP 

SECRETARY 

 LT/C Marilyn Flanigan, P  

 

It appears that 2012 will be another busy year for the Education Department.  P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 

is teaching Navigation with the help of Lt. Dennis Peterson, SN.  

 

 P/C Susan Knee land, SN is ,teaching Piloting with whatever help I can give her. 

 

We have three ABC3 Public Boating Courses scheduled:  April 21 & 28, 2012, July 21 & 28, 2012, and 

October 13 & 20, 2012.  These classes will be held at Cape Canaveral Hospital.  Also, we are working 

with Boaters Exchange to hold two public boating courses there. 

 

On January 10, 2012 we were invited to speak to the students at Edgewood Jr/Sr High School again.  

Cdr. Kermit Forbes, P, Lt. Lou Harlow, AP, Lt. Paul Ragusa, AP, Lt. George Guerrero, S, and myself 

were in attendance.  Boaters Exchange provided an 18’ center console boat for the kids to look over and 

climb on.  We talked on safe boating practices and navigation.  These students are the best behaved and 

most attentive kids that I have ever made a presentation to and I am looking forward to doing it again 

next year. 

 

I want to thank all my Committee Chairman for their support  during the past year. Some of you have 

volunteered to stay in your positions for 2012, which I am very happy to have you aboard again this 

year. Thanks for your support to the squadron and me.  

 

We will be working on the new 2012-2013 Roster soon, so if you have any changes in phone #’s, email 

addresses, home addresses, etc., please notify your secretary as soon as possible. Email me at  

bobmar2215@bellsouth.net, or call 452-4602.  Thanks.  

 

My hope for this New Year will be a good year for all.  Filled with Good Health,  Peace and Happy 

Times in our squadron. 

mailto:bobmar2215@bellsouth.net
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Coco-Nauts Corner 

President, Lt Debra Burleson, S 

 

 
The Coco-Nauts had their last meeting at the Island Tiki Grill in Merritt Island on January 

11, 2012.  We had 15 members that attended this meeting, which was a great turnout! 

 

At this meeting, we decided to have a card party, as a fund-raiser, in the near future.  It has 

been several years, since we had the last one, and it is usually a great hit with our members, 

as well as the squadron members,  family and friends. When we have the event, if you have 

a favorite game you like to play, please bring it with you, to play with others!  In the past 

people have played games like bridge, chicken foot, Uno and other games. This year we 

could also have persons bringing their mah jongg games, to share as well.   We still have 

other particulars, for this event, that have not been ironed out yet, but will be discussing 

them at the friendship luncheon on February 8, 2012.   

 

Our next meeting will be on February 8, 2012 at the Cocoa Village Marina starting @ 

1130a.  Everyone attending, should bring a salad, to share with others, in attendance. 

The Coco-Nauts will furnish paper goods, beverages, and dessert.  Hope to see you there! 

Of course, I will send out a reminder closer to the date! 

 

We still have, some members, who are still having health issues.  Please add them to your 

prayers.  The members, that I am aware of, are Maggie Woeber, Helen Kydd, and Carmen 

Milliken.  If there are other members, that we are not aware of, please contact a fellow 

Coco-Naut! 

 

  

 

 

  

February Birthdays 

 

06 - Fricky Vaughn 

08 - Patricia O’Brien 

11 - Helen Kydd 

20 - Betty Auchter 
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P/D/C Dick Leatherman, SN 

Safe Boating is a Choice 

Yes, safe boating is a choice and we need to do more to make the public aware of it. Somehow we must impress upon the 

public that when acquiring a boat, especially for the first time, that they should be properly prepared. Here are some facts 

taken from the 2010 Boating Accidents Statistical report compiled by the Boating & Waterways Section of the Florida Fish 

& Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC): 

 

 The State of Florida has the highest number of boating accidents AND boating fatalities in the entire U. S. 

 The majority of accidents occurred in small open motor boats. 

 66% of the operators in boating accidents had NO boater education. 

 73% of these operators were over 22 years old.  

 

Thus they were not mandated by law to take a boating course. The above information should inspire all USPS members to 

increase their efforts to enroll their boating acquaintances in the Americas Boating Course. After all, the mission of USPS is 

to save lives. Do you know when your squadron is having its next ABC course? 

D23 Nominees for 2012 – 2013 
 

The following nominees have agreed to serve, if elected. The election will be held at the D23 Spring Conference. 

D23 Bridge 

D/C      Abraham B. Cahill, SN 

DXO     Timothy Henke, AP 

DEO     Michael C. Scallan, SN 

DAO     William J. Fehr, N 

DSECY  Ernst G. Hofmann, JN 

DTRES  John F. Mulkey, AP 

Asst DEO Thomas R. Fruda, JN 

General Committees 

Audit 

Mbr 1 yr    Lester R. Tribout, N 

Mbr 2 yrs  Gennifer S. Miles, P 

Mbr 3 yrs  Clara L. Ross, SN 

Nominating 

Mbr 1 yr    Eugene Grant, JN 

Mbr 1 yr    Richard A. Leatherman, SN 

Mbr 2 yrs  Bobby J. Bray, AP  

Mbr 2 yrs   Kermit B. Forbes, P 

Mbr 3 yrs   Robert E. Becker Jr., SN 

Mbr 3 yrs    Jeffrey T. Wise, JN 

Rules 

Mbr 1 yr      Enrique Estevez, AP 

Mbr 2 yrs    Michael H. McKinney, SN 

Mbr 3 yrs    Joseph Cartwright, SN 

Submitted by D23 Nominating Committee: 

 

           P/D/C George M Ammon, SN   P/C Bobby J. Bray, AP  

                                                                  P/D/C Eugene Grant, JN           P/R/C Mary Jane Schnoor, SN  

P/D/C Richard A. Leatherman, SN (Chairman)  
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2012 CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 
 

 

 

 

January 

  

21 - Saturday, Rendezvous & overnight at Bird Island on S. Banana River 

25 - 29 Wednesday thru Sunday,  USPS 2012 Annual Meeting, Jacksonville, FL 

26 - Thursday, 1800, Executive Committee Meeting, Merritt Island Library 

 

February 

 

07 - Tuesday, 1900 General Meeting/Bridge Election, Brevard Veteran’s Center 

08 - Wednesday, 1130, Coco-Nauts Friendship Luncheon, Cocoa Village Marina 

23 - Thursday, 1800,  Executive Committee Meeting, Merritt Island Library  

25 - Saturday,  1130, Squadron COW,  Eau Galle Yacht Club  

 

March 

 

06 - Tuesday, 1900 General Meeting, Brevard Veteran’s Center 

07– Wednesday, 1130 Coco-Nauts Luncheon Meeting, Island Tiki Grill 

22 - Thursday, 1800, Executive Committee Meeting, Merritt Island Library 

23 - 25 Friday - Sunday, D23 Spring Conference and COW 

 

 

 

 

CBSPS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 at the Cozy 

Corner Café at 2425 N. Courtenay Pkwy.  Breakfast and light lunches are avail-

able 

 

 

check website  (cbsps.com) or e-mail for updates 
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Dick & Ruth Finn 02/12** 

The Silver Tridents 02/12** 

Les & Evelyn Tribout 03/12 

Edward Hradesky 07/12 

Bob & Marilyn Flanigan 09/12 

Larry & Debra Burleson 10/12 

(** = Up for renewal ) 

 

As a Soundings sponsor you help 

defray the cost of publishing and 

mailing the Soundings.   

 

If you are interesting in being a 

booster, please send a check ear-

marked to:  

“The Soundings” to: 

Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan, P 

1490 Holly Avenue 

Merritt Island, FL 32952 

  

 

 

THANKS TO THANKS TO   

OUR BOOSTERSOUR BOOSTERS  

BLOOD DONATION 

 
The next blood donation will be on  04  April @ 0900am at the Blood 

Center on US Hwy. #1.  All donations are appreciated!!!!  

 

 

 

 

Boating Committee Report 

P/C Duane L. Balkema, AP 
 

 

The year, 2012, has started off with several cold weather weekends. 

My open Deckboat can be quite cold to operate, but I plan to make 

the "Cruise and Overnight to Bird Island" on Banana River on Sat-

urday, January 21, 2012. Will see you there, Boaters.  It is noted 

that Banana River depth was reduced a foot during the cold snap of 

January 5th. My boats are hanging extra high out of the water on 

the lifts. 

 

Any volunteers for the Boating Committee are welcomed. Please 

Call incoming Administration Officer, Lt/C Bob Rutigliano, S, or   

P/C Duane Balkema, AP, and come onboard. Boaters can make a 

telephone call to 321-452-5892 or DBALK17@CFL.RR.COM and 

say what Squadron Boating Events you would like to see on this 

years 2012 schedule. In the past we have segmented events for; 

large boats, trailerable boats, sail and power and more recently fo-

cused on smaller boat events. Our location in Florida has so many 

boating destinations possible and having events with others can be a 

lot of fun. Some folks are asking for a Predictive Log Contest or 

similar. Also we can do "Coop Charting" activities.  

Ideas for boating 

events needed! 
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Cocoa Beach Sail & Power Squadron 2012-2013 Nominations 
 

 

Bridge Officers & Executive Committee  

Commander:                                P/C Lance H. VandeBerg, P 

Executive Officer:                              P/C J. P. Longway III, P  

Educational Officer:                              Lt/C Gerard Meunier, JN 

Administrative Officer:                                        Lt/CRobert D. Ritigliano, S 

Secretary:                                          Lt/C Marilyn Flanigan, P 

Treasurer:                                                              P/C Michael A. Stone, AP  

Asst. Administrative Officer:                               1/Lt John Brown 

Asst. Educational Officer                               P/C John F. Mulkey, AP 

Asst. Secretary                                                       1/Lt Carolyn Bonnett, P 

Asst. Treasurer                                                       1/Lt Marsha E. Kirkwood, S 

                      

Members at Large  

P/C Kermit Forbes, P  

P/C Susan L. Kneeland, SN 

Lt Louis F. Harlow, AP 

Lt George S. Guerrero, S 

 

Rules Committee 

Chair                                                             Lt Dave Collins, JN 

Asst. Chair/2 years                                               P/C George Hess, SN 

Member/3 years                                                    P/C Marion (Bud) Miller, JN 

 

Nominating Committee 

Chair                                                             Lt Paul A. Ragusa, AP 

Asst. Chair/2 years                                         P/C Kermit B. Forbes, P 

Member/3 years                                                  P/C John F. Mulkey, AP 

 

Auditing Committee 

Chair                                                             P/C Edward W. Bonnett, SN 

Asst. Chair/2 years                                               Lt Robert W. Shaefer, P 

Member/3 years                                                    P/C Marion (Bud) Miller, JN 
 

(prepared by J.P. Longway III, Michael A. Stone, Paul Ragusa, Kermit B. Forbes, Lance VandeBerg & Gerard Meunier) 
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Cocoa Beach Sail and Power Squadron 

Invites You To 

45th Annual Change of Watch 
 

Date: February 25, 2012  

Time: 11:30a (cash bar) 

Lunch: 12:30  

Venue: Eau Gallie Yacht Club 

Cost: $21 p/p 

 

Menu Choice:  

Grilled Mahi-Mahi w/fruit sauce 

or 

London Broil w/bordelaise sauce 

House Salad 

Key Lime Pie 

 

Dress: blue blazer, gray pants w/polo or business casual  

 

If you plan to attend please send a check and menu choice to: 

Kermit Forbes 

                                           1710 Reef Court 

                                           Merritt Island, FL 32952 

 

Any questions please call Kermit Forbes @ 321-449-8784 or  

321-794-0399 
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Please support our advertisers ! 
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     Please Support Our Advertisers! 

Café Margaux Restaurant          
Alexander & Pamela Litras                  

Creative French and European Cuisine 
   

      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday & Sunday                         
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11 :00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                             
   321-639-8349                                 5-9:30 p.m. for dinner 

      Fax: 639-8355                         www.margaux .com  

 

For information on 
 

BOAT SMART or other introductory 

BOATING COURSES,  
 

Call:   321.452.3682 

 

SOUNDINGS ADVERTISING RATES 
 

(Plus appears on our Internet Site CBPS.US) 

Business Card Size 

------ 1 Issue $25.00,      -------1 Year $50.00 

2-Business Card Size $100.00,  1 Year 

4-Business Card Size $200.00,  1 Year 

  Contact D. Balkema 452-5892, to place an ad 
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Please Support Our Advertisers! 

    Cocoa Beach Sail & Power Squadron 

     PO Box 540651 

     Merritt Island, FL 32954 

 

ARTICLES, AND COMMENTS WELCOME   

     SUBMIT TO EDITOR 

E-MAIL: debra.burleson@bellsouth.net 

                   or  mail to:  

  Lt. Debra Burleson 

  1435 Anchor Lane. 

              Merritt Island, FL 32952 

 

SOUNDINGS ON THE WEB 

http://www.cbsps.com 

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE 

10TH OF EACH MONTH 

February 

2012 

Issue 2 

 


